
 

 

Madrid, 8 October 2021. 
 

Pursuant to article 227 of Legislative Royal Decree 4/2015, of 23 October, enacting the 
consolidated text of the Securities Market Act, Aena S.M.E., S.A. (the “Company”) 
reports the following: 
 
 

OTHER RELEVANT INFORMATION 
 

 
In relation to the announcement of other relevant information number 10629, dated 14 
July 2021, the Company announces that the Board of Directors of Aena, at its meeting 
held on 28 September 2021, approved the start of the tender process for the selection of 
a partner to create a joint venture with Aena for the logistics activity in the service area 
of the Adolfo Suárez Madrid-Barajas airport called "Area 1". 
 
In this regard, the Company announces that the notice of tender invitation have been 
published today in the Official Journal of the European Union (OJEU) 
https://ted.europa.eu/udl?uri=TED:NOTICE:510011-2021:TEXT:ES:HTML. The tender information 
will also be available on the State Procurement Platform 
https://contrataciondelestado.es/wps/poc?uri=deeplink:detalle_licitacion&idEvl=Nf1i0Y492xyiEJrVRqlo
yA%3D%3D and on the Company's website https://empresas.aena.es/empresas-contratacion/ 
 
The deadline for submission of bids is 7 November 2021 and a decision on the procedure 
is expected in the first quarter of 2022. 
 
 
 
 
The Secretary of the Board of Directors 
Juan Carlos Alfonso Rubio 
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